

June 2016

President's Message

School is done and the summer is underway.

The pool rules and hours are posted in this newsletter. Please read and be familiar with them.

We are pleased that Jane Pratt has agreed to be our pool monitor for the summer. Jane will be at the pool during some parts of most days to ensure that those who would like to use the pool are Lee's Crossing residents in good standing, or their accompanied guests. If Jane does not know you, she may ask to have you identify yourself by name and address. The Board believes that having a person at the pool to provide this function is the best way for us to ensure the pool is available to Lee's Crossing residents and to avoid having people from outside the neighborhood using our facilities. Please introduce yourself to Jane, thank her for doing a great job, and please do not be offended if Jane asks for you to confirm you are a Lee's Crossing resident until she gets to know everyone.

Swim team practices are underway. There are over 140 children participating on the swim team this year. Our meets will be on Wednesdays this year and we will have three home meets, June 1, June 15 and June 29. If you have not had the opportunity to watch these events, it is worth a trip to the pool to grab a bite at the concessions and watch a few events. You will certainly leave with a new appreciation of the work and planning required to host a swim meet.

Congratulations to our neighborhood high school and college graduates and best wishes as you all move on to new opportunities.

Thanks to the Social Committee for providing a great pool opening weekend. The weather cooperated, food and drink were great and a large crowd enjoyed meeting friends, old and new. There are too many people involved to name them all without missing someone, but I want to give a special thanks to David Burke and the rest of the grill masters for spending Saturday night smoking the BBQ, and to Rachel Hunter and the Social Committee for the planning and effort required to provide another great neighborhood event.

Joe Fenton

Around the Neighborhood

Lifeguards

Please respect the lifeguards – the next life they save may be your own...

- The lifeguards are provided by the Association through our contract with the pool management company and have the full support of the Board to provide for the safety of residents and visitors at the pool and to provide an atmosphere that is family friendly. Please provide these young men and women the respect they deserve and instruct children to follow the directions of the lifeguards [i.e., weather halts (thirty minutes following the last clap of thunder), no running, keep off starting blocks, adult swim, remove glass containers, etc.] as they work to provide us a safe environment to enjoy.
- Parents should assist the guards by being aware of their children's behavior and whereabouts.
- If users, including adults, do not respond to the guards' directions, they may be directed to sit out of the pool or to leave the pool area. Individual Board members have the authority to have any user leave the facilities for a period not to exceed 48 hours and guards have the same authority for a period not to exceed 24 hours.
- There has already been one child saved by a guard this past weekend. The guard was vigilant enough to recognize the child was in distress even though the adults around the child did not recognize there was a problem. Again, please watch your children.
- The lifeguards are happy to respond to concerns of parents at the pool, however, unless
 it is an emergency, please wait until an adult swim time to approach the lifeguards so
 that they can maintain vigilance while users are in the pool. It only takes a short time
 for a problem in the pool to become a tragedy.
- The guards have the responsibility of following the rules of their employer, American Pool; those rules established by the Lee's Crossing Board; and the regulations of the Department of Health. If you have a problem with the performance of any of the guards, please advise one of the Board members as soon as possible. Individual residents do not have any disciplinary authority regarding the guards and any harassment of guards will not be tolerated.



If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or johnwpratt53@yahoo.com. The cost to rent the clubhouse is **\$75**. In addition, a rental deposit of **\$250** is required. However, if you return the clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.



Welcome New Neighbors

Joshua and Taylor Wilkins

584 Lees Trace



With the onset of summer weather we have begun to see the increase of mosquito activity. This year the threat of an irritating bite resulting in a scratch and welt is replaced by the threat of Zika Virus. Last summer, the Board began paying to have the area around the clubhouse, pool and tennis courts treated for mosquitoes. As a neighborhood we can help control the number of mosquitoes by keeping water from pooling around our properties. Please do all you can to alleviate standing water around your home.

http://dph.georgia.gov/sites/dph.georgia.gov/files/related_files/site_page/ZIKA.Fact Sheet.TipNToss.FINAL.1.1.pdf

.....



The Lees Crossing Cyclones begin our swim season on Wednesday, June 1st with a home meet. The meet begins at 6pm with the pool closing at 4pm for set up. We will have a full concession stand serving hot dogs, hamburgers, baked goods, etc. Please join us and cheer for our swimmers as we take on the Milford Chase Marlins.

Our remaining home meets will be June 15th and June 29th.

While enjoying the pool in June, please avoid using (playing on) the diving blocks. For safety reasons, the blocks are only to be used during swim team practice and meets. The swim team is very appreciative of the support that we receive from the Lees Crossing residents and Board.

See you at the pool!
Laura Fenton
Swim Team Coordinator

Woodworker Needed

The Board of Directors is looking for a woodworker in the neighborhood to take over the job of making replacement mailbox placards. Please contact Joe Fenton at joseph.fenton@comcast.net if you are interested.

.....



Upcoming Neighborhood Events - Mark Your Calendars

July 16 - Adult Only Summer Party - more details to follow

August 13 - Family friendly Mexican Trivia

September 4 - Family friendly Pool Closing Party

October 16 - Family friendly Octoberfest - *Red, White, and Blue* Band of Woodstock will be returning - German foods and fun.

December 4 - Cookie and Beer Swap

More information for each event will come as the events get closer.

Neighborhood Notaries

Greg Amaden	Lee's Trace	770-429-9264
James Belrose	Lees Trace	770-794-9897
Melissa Drehs	Lee's Trace	216-392-1424
Brenda Fairbanks	Trailwood Lane	678-290-4810
Angela G. Ford	Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
Carolyn Richardson	Cedar Branch Court	770-427-9900
Cecilia E. White	Trailwood Lane	678-922-1933

If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone number to <u>leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com</u>.

LEE'S CROSSING RECREATIONAL FACILITIES OPERATING RULES

March 31, 2016

GENERAL

- 1. The recreational facilities are common property of the Lee's Crossing Homes Association (the Association) and are available to residents in good standing with the Association and their eligible guests. All users must abide by the operating rules and the right to use may be suspended for failure to comply.
- 2. The Association may require sign-up sheets, ID tags, etc. or any other measures deemed appropriate.
- 3. Users of the facilities agree to do so at their own risk. Users specifically agree to hold harmless the Officers, Directors, Clubhouse Manager, Operating Committee members in their official capacity and all homeowners in their capacity as owners of the facilities.
- 4. Vulgar language, excessive drinking, or any other conduct that endangers others or unreasonably interferes with the enjoyment of the facilities by others is prohibited.
- 5. No glass containers (glasses, bottles, dishes, etc.) are allowed within the recreation area, except in the kitchen and main club room. Food and drink are not to be left unattended and should promptly be placed in covered trash containers.
- 6. Smoking is not allowed in the clubhouse, inside the pool fence, inside the tennis courts or in either pavilion.
- 7. Except for service animals, pets are not allowed within the pool or tennis courts. Well behaved dogs may be allowed on the grassy areas, but must be on leashes. Owners must clean up after their pets promptly.
- 8. The playground equipment shall only be used for its intended purpose and appropriate supervision is required when used by younger children.
- 9. Individual members of the Board or Operating Committee or the Pool Monitor shall have the authority to ban any user of the facilities for a period not to exceed 48 hours. The lifeguards shall have the same authority for periods up to 24 hours. The Board may ban violators from the facilities for periods not to exceed one year. A suspended user shall not be entitled to a refund of any fees or assessments.
- 10. The Operating Rules are to protect the enjoyment and safety of all users, the rights of residents, and the facilities. The Board may revise these rules from time to time to further these purposes.
- 11. The telephone at the pool is provided for the business use of the Association and for safety. Personal calls should be minimized and must be limited to one minute.
- 12. Loitering in the parking lot or within the recreational facility is prohibited.
- 13. Public WiFi access may be provided at the discretion of the Board and Lees Crossing shall not be responsible for the security of such access. Users shall take care not to display offensive content to other users of the facilities.
- 14. Firearms are not permitted within the common property.
- 15. Fireworks are not permitted with the common property.
- 16. The Association may employ video surveillance and recording of the recreational facilities for security purposes.

GUEST ELIGIBILITY

- 1. An individual adult resident (18 or older), or a group of adult residents, may admit no more than five guests to the recreational facilities at one time, except for Private Parties and except for youth parties described in paragraph two below. Residents between the ages of 10 and 17, or groups of residents between the ages of 10 and 17 may admit no more than two guests to the recreational facilities at one time (except any resident ten years and older may invite three guests for doubles tennis). Only one tennis court may be used by any such group of invitees. Resident's under the age of ten may not admit any guests without the presence of an adult accompanying resident. A resident must accompany all guests and each guest may be invited to the pool only five times per year, regardless of the number of different sponsoring hosts.
- 2. An individual adult resident or a group of adult residents may invite up to fourteen guests under the age of fifteen for a youth pool and/or tennis party, etc. Such parties shall require pavilion or clubhouse rental through the Clubhouse Manager.
- 3. The restrictions regarding guests, other than being accompanied by a resident, do not apply to overnight guests visiting a resident for more than one day, nor do they apply to Private Parties.
- 4. A babysitter or nanny may accompany a resident's children to the recreational facilities in place of the resident and is not considered to be a guest under the rules herein while acting in such capacity. The babysitter or nanny may not, however, act as the resident for the purpose of admitting guests.

POOL RULES

- 1. The pool season will begin on the first Saturday in May following the close of the Marietta City Schools and will end on Monday evening of the Labor Day weekend. Normal operating hours shall be from 11 a.m. to 9 p.m. on Monday through Friday, from 10 a.m. to 9 p.m. on Saturday, and from 12 p.m. to 9 p.m. on Sunday. After the end of the Marietta City Schools' summer recess, the pool will be open on Monday through Friday from 4 p.m. until 9 p.m., plus normal hours on weekends and on Labor Day. In addition, the pool will be open on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursday from 11 a.m. until 4 p.m. until mid-August, so long as the swim management company can provide guards. The pool may be closed on a limited number of evenings for neighborhood social functions or when the Lee's Crossing Swim Team hosts a swim meet.
- 2. For the purpose of enhancing the safety and enjoyment of our residents and guests and to protect our facilities, the pool will only be open while under the supervision of a management company lifeguard(s). The lifeguards shall have the authority to enforce all operating rules and may also close the pool due to inclement weather or any safety related issues.
- 3. Users of the pool facilities agree to do so at their own risk. Those without adequate skills and maturity must not use the pool without direct supervision. A responsible individual, at least twelve years of age, must supervise children under the age of nine. Older children may use the pool without supervision, provided that they are able to behave appropriately, swim the length of the pool, and tread water for two minutes. The Club shall have no duty to examine individuals and failure to deny use shall not be considered an acceptance or certification of ability.
- 4. All users of the pool must wear swimming attire that is appropriate for a family oriented facility. Unusually brief suits or thong style bottoms are prohibited. "Speedo" or "racing" style suits for males are prohibited except when participating in swim meets or except for children under the age of fourteen. Suits that are transparent or translucent (except for the midriff) are prohibited. The lifeguard, members of the Operating Committee, the Clubhouse Manager, the Pool Monitor and members of the Board shall have the right to require offenders to cover up, change or leave the facilities, in addition to any other sanctions allowed herein.

- 5. Children who are not thoroughly potty trained and infants must wear swim-branded diapers or swim branded rubber pants under a swimsuit. Non-swim branded diapers are not permitted in either the main pool or the splash pad.
- 6. Wet swimsuits may not be worn in the clubhouse main rooms, except when seeking shelter from stormy weather
- 7. Absolutely no running is allowed within the pool area. Diving or jumping into the pool must be from the pool edge only, and not from any raised object (except members of the swim team may use racing blocks at the deep end for supervised team practice and meets). Diving shall be limited to "racing" (shallow angle) dives and is only allowed in the deep end of the pool (with depth markings of 6 feet). With the exception of small children with their parents, riding on shoulders is prohibited. Pushing or throwing of persons is prohibited.
- 8. The lifeguard or any Board or operating committee member may prohibit the use of any large flotation device or any other object which, in their discretion, interferes with the enjoyment of the pool by others.
- 9. One to two lanes of the pool may be roped off and restricted to lap swimming. Users must stay off of any such lane ropes.
- 10. Once per hour (at ten minutes before the hour), the lifeguards may be off duty for a period of ten minutes. When this occurs, all children must exit the pool (including the pool steps and walls) and only individuals 16 or older may swim.
- 11. Only authorized personnel may use the lifeguard stand, enter the pool equipment room, or enter the lifeguard's closet.
- 12. The provision of group or private swimming lessons is limited to lifeguards or coaches with the managing company or others allowed by the Board or Operating Committee. The Association makes no representation as to the qualifications of the instructors or the safety of their programs. Those taking such lessons agree to do so at their own risk. Lessons are limited to residents only unless the lesson is part of a Lee's Crossing team practice and the non-resident is on the team.

SWIM TEAM USE

- 1. Only residents in good standing with the Association shall be eligible for the swim team, except that the team manager may accept non-residents to field a more complete team. Team membership shall require separate dues and non-residents shall pay an incremental fee to be determined by the Board.
- 2. The addition of non-residents to a team is not to be to the exclusion of Lee's Crossing residents desiring to participate and Lee's Crossing residents on a team shall receive not less than proportionate swimming opportunities as opposed to non-residents competing for similar positions in meets. Notwithstanding the above the team coaches may elect to restrict the meet participation for particular residents for good cause such as missing practice, refusal to follow directions, etc.
- 3. An individual chosen by the Board or the Operating Committee shall manage the team. The team manager, in absence of direction by the Board or Operating Committee, shall have the authority to manage the swim team in the manner he or she deems appropriate.
- 4. The swim team shall be able to reserve the pool for practices from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m., Mondays through Fridays (holidays excluded) for the first five weeks of the swim season, for scheduled meets and for a team party at the end of the season.

TENNIS

- 1. The courts are only for tennis. Pets, big wheels, bicycles, skateboards, glass containers, etc. are strictly prohibited.
- 2. The courts are restricted to residents in good standing with the Association and invited guests only.
- 3. The courts are to be locked before and after use.
- 4. Tennis court play is limited to the hours of 8 a.m. to 11 p.m.
- 5. A resident may reserve a court up to two weeks in advance via an online reservation system at www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2. Scheduled league matches for Lee's Crossing tennis teams shall have priority in the case of conflict.
- 6. Reservations are to be in one-hour increments with a two-hour maximum per match. Individuals may not reserve courts on an on-going basis, but must sign up each week, even if they desire the same court and time. On weekends or after 7 p.m. on weeknights, the courts may not be reserved for children under twelve years of age.
- 7. Except for reservations for team practices or matches, reservations are void if the court is not claimed within 20 minutes of the reservation time. After that time, the court is available on a first come, first serve basis.
- 8. Individuals using the courts must wear tennis shoes and proper attire at all times. Spectators (including children) shall remain outside the courts and shall not interfere with play.
- 9. Court users are to clean the area of discarded cans, balls, etc. after use and should empty the courtside receptacles when full.
- 10. Courteous behavior is expected from all users and loud or disorderly conduct will not be permitted.
- 11. Individuals using a court next to a match scheduled for league play must avoid the unreasonable disruption of the league match or must surrender the court. When two courts are being used by a team for league matches, but the two courts are on different court pairs (courts 1 & 3 being used, for example), upon request, the team should move one of the matches so as to make available one contiguous pair for other users.
- 12. Group or private tennis lessons may be given with the permission of the Operating Committee on a non-interfering basis within normal operating hours. The Association makes no representations as to the qualifications of the instructors or the safety of their programs. Those taking such lessons agree to do so at their own risk.

TENNIS TEAM USE

- Team use of the facilities shall be with Board or Operating Committee approval. In order to provide tennis
 playing residents with the opportunity to play on tennis teams in Lee's Crossing, teams may add non-resident
 team members when sufficient numbers of residents are not available to comprise teams at given skill levels.
 The addition of non-residents to a team is not to be to the exclusion of Lee's Crossing residents desiring to
 participate and Lee's Crossing residents on a team shall receive not less than proportionate playing
 opportunities as opposed to non-residents competing for similar positions in matches.
- 2. The Board may set fees for non-resident team members as it deems appropriate (including the right to have zero fees to encourage the establishment of Lee's Crossing teams). Non-resident team members may not use the courts at any time other than team practices, lessons or matches (except as an invited guest of a resident).

- 3. Tennis teams shall be entitled to the exclusive use of up to three courts for official matches during the league season, and the exclusive use of two courts for practice on one evening a week a few weeks before and during the league season. Tennis teams may use more than two courts for practice only if no one else is using or has signed up for the additional courts. Team members may not sign up for a court as an individual at the same time their team is practicing. Tennis teams are also entitled to the exclusive use of the outside pavilion during official matches.
- 4. Each team must have a resident team member designated as the captain. A non-resident, however, may serve as co-captain.
- 5. Team captains, at the request of the Board or Operating Committee, shall submit team rosters for approval prior to league play. Captains should reserve the courts for matches and team practices as soon as league schedules are available.
- 6. Captains shall ensure that the courts, outside areas, pavilion, and restroom facilities are secured and reasonably clean after each scheduled match.
- 7. Except as specified herein and except as directed by the Board or Operating Committee, the captain shall have full authority to manage his or her team as he or she deems appropriate.
- 8. Captains should meet prior to each season to minimize potential conflicts in court usage.

PRIVATE POOL PARTIES

- 1. Residents who are in good standing with the Association may reserve the pool for exclusive use private parties but only outside of normal operating hours. Applications, fee schedules, and use guidelines are available via the Board or through an individual the Board designates.
- 2. The persons reserving the pool for a private party must use at least one management company lifeguard for every 25 participants expected to swim. Each guard is to be employed for a minimum of two hours.
- 3. Private pool parties, for persons under the age of 21, must have at least one adult (over 21) chaperone present for each ten guests invited.
- 4. The resident or residents reserving the pool shall not charge any admission or user fee for any guest.
- 5. Use of the pool during such private parties will be in consideration of the neighborhood and shall be subject to all other rules, except those regarding guest eligibility. Any sound amplification shall be moderated so as not to interfere with the enjoyment of property and outside speakers shall be pointed towards the clubhouse.
- 6. The sponsor of the private pool party will be responsible for cleaning the facilities at the conclusion of the party. Cleaning shall include picking up and bagging all litter, wiping up all spills, sweeping, vacuuming etc. The sponsor additionally agrees to be responsible for any damage to the facilities.

CLUBHOUSE RENTAL

- 1. Clubhouse rental is available to residents in good standing with the Association. Rental of the clubhouse will not include the use of the pool, pool deck or pool pavilion unless the clubhouse rental is outside of normal operating hours and the pool is rented. Clubhouse rentals are subject to those provisions herein listed under Private Parties and the provisions in the rental agreement. Clubhouse rental, during normal pool operating hours, shall only include use of the pool deck immediately surrounding the back porch of the new clubhouse.
- 2. The resident or residents reserving the clubhouse shall not charge any admission or user fee for any guest.
- 3. Other specific rules regarding clubhouse and / or pool rental may be enumerated separately in rental documents.

Classifieds

CLASSIFIED SUBMISSIONS: When submitting a classified ad, please use the format being used for the ads listed below. Pictures will not be printed. Please make sure to include contact information and state how long you wish the article to run. **All submissions will run ONE MONTH unless otherwise requested.**

Summer Tutoring in Lee's Crossing

I will again be tutoring at my home this summer, students at all levels and for all subjects for re-teaching, review, reinforcement, and enrichment, including study skills and organization...please call me for further information at 770-423-1895 (H) or my cell 678-641-6821...BarbSchlundt, teacher (St. Joseph's Elementary in Marietta and tutor for over 30 years)

For Sale

Scotts 20-Inch Classic Push Reel Lawn Mower. Push reel mower is in good condition and working order. Cuts Bermuda well as is, but would benefit from a blade sharpening... Asking \$60.00... Contact Dan Welborn at 404-395-3185

Summer Babysitting

Rebecca Napier and Jessica Napier's Babysitting Service!

Need a break? Want to enjoy shopping along? Like to enjoy an evening out? Rebecca and Jessica are responsible upcoming 9th Graders at Marietta High School who loves kids! They are enthusiastic, punctual and reliable. They both completed the Safe Sitter Couse with WellStar Medical and are certified sitters! They would love to work with your kids over this summer! Call Kelly Napier (Mom) to schedule. Cell Phone: (786)897-1397.

Summer Babysitting

Hello, I'm Maggie Duncan and I am available for babysitting jobs and other jobs this June and for September school break. I am CPR and first-aid certified for infants through adults. I also am babysitter certified. I volunteer regularly at the First Presbyterian Church of Marietta nursery. I am very responsible and eager to do other jobs for folks as well, including: mowing the lawn, pet sitting, and taking care of plants/mail. My home phone is 770-427-1502. Please contact me.

Looking for Summer Job Opportunity

Hello! My name is Grant Garrett and I am a 17 year-old junior at The Lovett School. I'm a responsible, dependable, multi-sport athlete and I can drive with no restrictions. I have two years of experience as a summer camp counselor, at both Cheatham Hill Elementary and at The Lovett School. I'm looking for work opportunities (babysitting, running errands, taking your children on day fieldtrips, manual labor, and yard work) primarily from May-August, although I am currently available on some evenings and weekends outside of school sports practices/games. My phone number is 404-931-4795 and, being a teenage boy, I will be very prompt to answer your texts!

Around Town Calendar of Events – June

3	Marietta Square Art Walk		
3,4	Dixie Highway Yard Sale		
4, 5, 11, 12, 18, 19, 25, 26	Marietta Square Farmer's Market		
4, 11, 18, 25	Marietta Food Tour		
4, 11, 18, 25	Wine Tasting		
11, 25	Marietta Square Artisan Market @ Mill Street		
17-19	80 th Anniversary <i>Gone With The Wind</i> Events		
24	Glover Park Concert Series		

These are just a few of the opportunities on the calendar this month! For more information on these and other events, please go to the City of Marietta's website at http://www.mariettacalendar.com.

Recycling Processing Centers to No Longer Accept Glass Effective June 1, 2016

MARIETTA – Due to a change in policy for recycling processing centers across the region, those independent contractors will no longer be able to accept glass recycling from the City of Marietta's Environmental Services Division effective June 1, 2016.

Effective June 1, 2016, glass will no longer be accepted as part of the current City of Marietta's recycling program. Processing facilities throughout the region have ordered all glass be removed from the recycling streams due to a variety of reasons.

We appreciate your understanding and support as the City continues to provide a recycling program to the citizens of Marietta.

Neighborhood Business Spotlight

If you would like to tell your neighbors about your business or recommend someone else's -business, please send us a BRIEF paragraph giving pertinent information along with contact information. Submissions will printed first come – first serve each month, based on space. Send your information to leescrossing@mariettaga@gmail.com. Note: Please keep descriptions to ONE SHORT paragraph in WORD format. Do not send brochures, flyers or pictures as they will not be published. ALL SUBMISSIONS MUST BE SENT TO EITHER leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com or to trevathan.angelia@gmail.com. NO SUCCESSIVE MONTHS.

Business Spotlight:

Lisa Platt is happy to announce to her fellow neighbors that she is a Certified Travel Agent and the **Owner of Exquisite Getaways**. "We are committed to providing clients with exceptional traveling services. Whether it is a special destination, a cruise, a visit to a luxurious resort or an adventurous tour, I would love to serve as your travel concierge. We also offer services for car rental, leisure group travel, family reunions, couples retreat, concert/sports tickets and so much more. Please feel free to contact me at 678-392-9244 or visit my personal website at www.exquisitegetaways.weebly.com to submit your travel request. I look forward to working with you. "

I Recommend:

Jeanette & Ted Pilch would like to recommend **Joseph's Tree Work, LLC** for tree removal, trimming, and stump grinding. "The crew did a great job cutting down, trimming and cleanup. They were on time, courteous and their price was very competitive. Contact Joseph at 770-871-5325. Email at josephstree.expert@yahoo.com."

Don and Tucker McQueen recommend **Keep it Clean Karpets**. "We have used this Marietta-based company twice and were pleased both times. Martrez Carter does a great job cleaning carpets at a reasonable price. His company also re-stretches carpets and does restoration services. Phone number is 678-653-5425 and the web site is: www.keepitcleankarpets.com."

To receive newsletter by e-mail: send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com

For ON-LINE EDITION, go to www.leescrossingmariettaga.com

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the Juy 2016 Newsletter is June 25. <u>Any submissions after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion.</u>

Newsletter Editor: Angelia Trevathan e-mail: trevathan.angelia@gmail.com

Phone: 770-312-6374

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

Mailbox Repair: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Joe Fenton at 678-581-0033 for mailbox post paint. For a mailbox number placard contact David Burke at david.burke@gmail.com.

Clubhouse Rental: Call John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or e-mail johnwpratt53@yahoo.com

Neighborhood Directories: Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF format. Send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password: Icswimtennis

Tennis Court Reservations: www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc

Board Members

Joe Fenton, President 1068 Foreststone Way	678-581-0033	Jason Waters, Director 600 Trailwood Lane	678-290-9116
Erroll Eckford, Director 656 Trailwood Lane	404-226-0088	Angela Ford, Treasurer 521 Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
David Burke, Director 1164 Chestnut Hill Circle	412-512-0750	Melissa Drehs 413 Lee's Trace	216-392-1424
Walt Walker, Director 1060 Foreststone Way	770-428-4755	Covenant Enforcement David Waldrep dfwaldrep@gmail.com	770-514-0821

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com